





THE AMERICAN LEGION

ERNEST M. SCHULTZ III – POST 351 – www.alp351.com

<u>June 2011</u>

Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
Free Jukebox	US	Post 351 Challenge coins are coming	1 Darts – 7:00 PM	2	POST EVERLASTING IB Rasmussen "The Great Dane"	Johnny – Our own Tinkerbell
5 Free Jukebox	6 D-Day/Allied Forces invade Normandy (1944)	A leg up for John	8 Darts – 7:00 PM	9 Auxiliary Meeting 6 PM	10 Fish Fry 4-7 PM Free Jukebox 6:00 PM - ?	IB the Great Dane 4th Infantry
12 Free Jukebox	Congress adopted the Stars/Strips as the national flag (6-14-1777)	14 US Army & Infantry Branch Birthday (1775) Flag Day	15 Darts – 7:00 PM	16 Quartermaster Corps & Corps of Engineers est. (1775)	17 Fish Fry 4-7 PM Free Jukebox 6:00 PM - ?	18 Exec. Meeting 10:00 AM General Meeting 10:30 AM
Happy Father's Day Breakfast 8-11am	20 Army Air Corps becomes Army Air Forces (1941)	21	22 Darts – 7:00 PM	Virginia became the 10 th State (6-25-1788)	24 Fish Fry 4-7 PM Free Jukebox 6:00 PM - ?	25 Korean War begins (1950)
26 Free Jukebox	27	28 Remember Birthday of Chemical Corps (1918)	29 Darts - 7:00 PM	30	Post 351 Coffee Mugs on sale \$5.00	Post 351 has FREE WI-Fi access!

Commander's Corner

Hi ya' folks,

Not too much to type about this month so I'll draw this out as long as I can. There are only a hand-full of people who actually read it anyway.

The new shed has been approved and we'll order it soon. The other two eyesore sheds have been spoken for and will be removed by the proud new owners. The new shed will be 12' x 20' with a barn style roof which will give us additional attic space for our junk. This shed will be shared by all in the Post

Before I forget, again, Tony Burton also helped us get the leaking plumbing back in business. Thanx Tony!!

Some of us attended the "kids fun day" at Manatee Elementary school. It was a very nice event honoring "Our Flag". Along with me and Carol were Cindy See, Becky Montgomery, Dave Montgomery and John Ebling who co-ordinated a lot of the program. Also there were the Tice Fire Dept. with trucks, District Commander Steven Slachta and Sheriff Mike Scott.

John will be picking up our new membership cards at the Department Convention later in June. Nancy and I have a small request of you. Please do not renew on line to Department. They charge different rates and it screws up everything. Also, do not reply to the mailing sent out by National. When you do, your continuous years are magically gone and it is a real pain to get them to credit you for your service, not to mention the time lag. Just send the notice along with your check or cash back to us. We will be having some kind of ca\$h bonu\$ again this year for being an earlybird. We've been thinking about 1 free drink to all earlybirds who pay in person at the Post.....Just thinking..... REMINDER: If you have fifty or more years continuous years in the Legion, The Post pays your dues. Let us know. Please don't renew with a credit card. We don't have the machine to process them. Thanx.

Notice!!! "NO LAPTOPS ON THE BAR" just like no purses on the bar. It is just makes plain common sense. We are equal opportunity offenders, "Thanx".

That's it for now, All you fathers out there, "Have a happy day". Stay healthy and safe.

Late breaking news – IB Rasmussen passed away June 3,2011. We will all miss him, "The Great Dane".

Yours in service, Dave Doty



John – I could of fixed your table legs......Dave

Auxiliary News

2011-2012 Auxiliary Officers:

President: Cindy See; 1st Vice President: Debbie Connor; 2nd Vice President: Judy Crocker; Treasurer: Nance Warburton; Secretary: Nance Warburton; Chaplain: Carol Doty; Sgt-at-Arms: Maryann Hillard; Historian: Tiffany Thurber; Executive Committee: Becky Montgomery, Shari Dunn and Becky Garwood.

Special Thanks to Lewis Brown for his generous donation for the troops! We are collecting supplies to go overseas to our troops. The following items are needed: sunscreen, shampoo, deodorant, foot powder, mosquito wipes, wet wipes, anti bacterial soap, toothbrushes, toothpaste, beef jerky, gummie bears, gum, flavored drink mixes, canned fruit, pop tops, cookies, chips and dip, peanuts. If you do not like shopping and would like to make a monetary donation we will be happy to do the shopping for you!

Post 351 coffee mugs are here and are on sale only for \$5.00. Contact Cindy See or Dave Doty for more information.

Thank-you to everyone who has paid their membership dues. We are currently at approximately 78% and in hopes of reaching 100%. If you have not paid your dues now is the time to do it.

For God and Country Cindy See **President**



SAL News

Special thanks goes to Tony Burton for his help in fixing the leaking water pipe. The SAL wishes everyone a **Happy Fathers Day**.

Vinnie Ferrovecchio (Acting) SAL Commander



Kitchen News Judge Judy and the crew will be serving breakfast on Fathers Day from 8:00 to 11:00.

With the exception of Mothers Day and Fathers Day (May and June respectively), the kitchen has ceased Sunday breakfast for the warm season. Watch the bulletin and message boards for further developments.

Judge Judy and her bailiffs are serving the best Fish Fry on Fridays from 4:00 PM to 7:00 PM, along with free jukebox...

Watch the board and Newsletter for updates.

Editors Notes



Web Address - www.alp351.com







Steve Urban



John Ebling's other trailer....